
The past month has been quite uneventful, apart from a 
flat move, a lost internet connection, establishing links 
with a local Spanish congregation, and responding to 
queries about Jesus…
 
The long awaited flat move finally took place at the 
beginning of February and that has now opened the 
opportunity to think through how we use the original 
flat.  As well as congregational activities, we would like 
to have a facility to welcome volunteers who might 
want to work alongside us for a month or two, but in 
the meantime, it is a matter of repainting and preparing 
it for use.
 
One casualty of the move however has been our 
internet connection which has been down for almost a 
month.  Access at Legends has provided a lifeline, but 
at the time of writing, there is little hope of getting the 
original connection relocated and we may have to go 
through the process of terminating one account and 
looking for a new provider. 
 
The month also saw a reconnection with the Iglesia 
Cristiana Evangélica Renacer in neighbouring Caleta 
de Velez.  I met with the pastor and began to think 
through how we might work together to reach out into 
the local market which draws a wide variety of people 

each Thursday.  There is much to do in this regard and 
we are in the very early stages, but the initial contact 
has been promising, although it might be April before 
we actually get anything on the ground.
 
Queries about Jesus should just be the norm…shouldn´t 
they?  Apart from the questions that Sunday mornings 
generate, as we look at the lessons Jesus taught His 
disciples on the road to Jerusalem, there have been one 
or two more over the month.  It has been a pleasure 
to respond to queries from people who have yet to 
encounter the reality of Jesus and to help them grasp 
the reality of who He is.

•	 Pray that we will be able to get the practical issues of the flat use and internet connections resolved. 

•	 Pray for our tentative and fledgling contact with the Renacer congregation, that we will know wisdom in our 
talking, thinking, planning and praying.

 
•	 Pray for our testimony of Jesus, both as a community and in individual contacts, that we may present Him 

faithfully and with reality.
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